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SLOUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL
Section 14(1)(a) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (‘RTRA 1984’) and Regulation 3 of the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions) Procedure Regulations 1992.
SLOUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL Temporary Road Closure (Twinches Lane) ORDER 2022 (‘Proposed Order’)
1. SLOUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL gives notice that it proposes to make an order under section 14(1)(a) of the RTRA 1984 and any other enabling powers.
2. If made, the Proposed Order will prohibit any traffic passing through Twinches Lane, Slough SL1, from its junction with Bath Road Service Road South, Slough SL1 to Cippenham Lane, Slough SL1.
3. The Proposed Order is needed because works are or are proposed to be carried out on or near the road.
4. If made, the Proposed Order shall come into operation between the hours of 19:00 and 05:00 commencing on Saturday, 3rd December 2022 for a period of 18 months, or until the works have been completed, whichever is sooner. All works are expected to be completed by 05:00 hours on Sunday, 11th December 2022. The duration of the Order can be extended with the approval of the Secretary of State for Transport if necessary.
5. Nothing in paragraph 4 above shall apply to:
(a) Any vehicles being used for ambulance, fire brigade or police purposes in an emergency;
(b) Anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform or a civil enforcement officer;
(c) Any person who causes any vehicle to proceed in accordance with any restriction or requirement indicated by traffic signs placed pursuant to Section 66 or Section 67 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984;
(d) Any vehicles used in connection with the works
6. An alternative route will be available for use while the Proposed Order is in force with a local diversion sign at the location. Advanced warning notices will be at the locations advising of the dates the works will be carried out. Access will be maintained for all local residents and businesses.
7. A copy of the Proposed Order and a plan showing the parts of the highway affected may be inspected at the site where the closure will take place or at Slough Council website using the below https://www.slough.gov.uk/ttro.
8. If you have any queries regarding the proposed work or alternative route please contact: Service Lead – Planning & Transport, Slough Borough Council, Observatory House, 25 Windsor Road, Slough SL1 2EY or email to streetworks@slough.gov.uk ; by phone 01753 875330


Dated: Friday 11th November 2022
